NOTICE

PROVINCIAL COURT OF MANITOBA

Re: Transferring Matters between Judicial Court Centres
- Amendment

Further to the Notice of July 25, 2019, Re: Transferring Matters between Judicial
Court Centers, after receiving feedback from the Bench and Bar, the related
“Instructions to Counsel” has now been amended to permit oral applications for transfer
of a matter to be made in court, on the record. In those circumstances, the form entitled
“Notice of Application to Transfer Charges with the Consent of the Crown” will not need
to be filed with the Court. The form remains available for those cases where counsel
wish to request approval to transfer charges in advance of the court date (which would
facilitate the setting of the court date in receiving jurisdiction in advance of the date in
the originating jurisdiction).
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